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has supported mental health and substance use disorder parity and our 
members work vigorously to understand and implement MHPAEA.  
 
One of ABHW’s objectives with MHPAEA implementation is to have uniformity 
among regulators at the federal and state level. We believe a unified 
interpretation of MHPAEA and approach to assessing compliance would be 
beneficial to consumers, providers, employers, insurers/health plans, and 
regulators. Given the significantly increased activity around MHPAEA 
compliance this past year; and the forthcoming federal proposed rule, updated 
U.S. Department of Labor Self-Compliance Tool, and the Department of Labor, 
Department of Health and Human Services, and the Department of the 
Treasury (collectively the Tri-Departments) Report to Congress, we urge NAIC 
to wait to finalize the proposed updates to Chapter 24B until the 
aforementioned documents have been finalized. 
 
Insurers and payers are working diligently to ensure compliance with the 
evolving federal reporting requirements pursuant to the Consolidated 
Appropriations Act (CAA) while simultaneously keeping up with the changes 
introduced at the state level. The lack of uniformity between state and federal 
requirements leads to confusion when preparing the non-quantitative 
treatment limitations (NQTL) analyses. As such, we strongly urge NAIC to 
completely align its reporting template with the U.S. Department of Labor’s 
Self-Compliance Tool for MHPAEA, along with federal guidance, and remove 
any unnecessary or contrary items such as additional required documentation.  
 
The Tri-Departments have committed to issuing further guidance on CAA 
implementation. In their recent FAQs, the Tri -Departments indicated that 
using the DOL Self-Compliance Tool will put plans and issuers “in a strong 
position to comply with the CAA’s requirement.” Therefore, any additional 
requirements would be unnecessary for CAA compliance. The proposed 
documents to be submitted for review in Chapter 24B go well beyond the 
current DOL Self-Compliance Tool and CAA requirements and should 
therefore be removed. 
 
ABHW members strive to ensure access to behavioral health services and are 
committed to meeting MHPAEA compliance requirements. The CAA provides a 
foundation for improved compliance by codifying the NQTL comparative 
analysis requirements from the DOL Self-Compliance Tool, thus clarifying for 
both states and insurers/plans the NQTL reporting requirements. Since this is 
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an evolving issue, we strongly encourage NAIC to align its handbook revisions 
to mirror federal standards in totality and not add additional documentation.  
 




